
Chairman Wiggam, Vice Chairman Stephens, Ranking Member Kelly, and members of the State 
and Local Government Committee: 
 

I am testifying in favor of SB 311 today as an Ohio resident. I am extremely concerned 
about the unlimited power of the Executive Branch under the current emergency powers and 
the negative effects it is having on all Ohioans. I have spoken to many Ohio residents that have 
lost their jobs or are having extreme mental health effects from this. 

Please restore the balance of power to where it should be, between the three equal 
branches of government. One person should not have this much unchecked power over this 
many people, for this quantity of time. 
 
Thank you, 
Devon Horsman 


